FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
December 13, 2019
10:00 AM 

Harwich Community Center  

100 Oak Street, Harwich MA 02645

Members present: Brian Power, Ralph Smith, Angie Chilaka
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director)
1. The meeting was called to order at 10:09 AM 
2. Angie Chilaka made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the November 8th, 2019 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ralph Smith. Motion passed unanimously. 
3. Department Reports

No report from the COA
No report from the Rec Department due to Lee Culver being absent.
4. Old Business – Nothing to report under Old Business
5. Budget

A. The Committee reviewed the Community Center’s Budget, which is down 1.94% from last year. Ms. Carey has a meeting later today (Dec 13, 2019) at 3PM to discuss the budget with the acting Town Administrator. She will report back about this at the next Facilities Committee meeting. 
6. New Business
There were three new requests.  

A. Request One: Sheila House made a request to pay $75 for two community members to get a Winter Weight Room membership (winter memberships are usually $100). The family in question needs financial assistance, and this is something they could benefit from.

i. The Committee discussed it, and saw value in extending this opportunity to the members. A vote was made and the request was approved. 

B. Request Two: Carol Ann of Ashley’s Music would like to teach a music class at the Community Center for two days a week. She filled out her application and sent a letter to the Committee.
i.  The Committee asked that Ms. Carey follow up with Ashley’s Music and find out what the cost of the class would be, as it is important that classes be kept at a reasonable rate for members of the community to afford.
C. Request Three: Don MacAskill asked about a brick he had purchased that is not in the walkway yet. Angie Chilaka agreed to reach out to the person making bricks and check on when it would be available.  
7. Director’s Update 
A. Mitten Tree: All of the mittens on the tree have been taken. The Community Center is in the process of wrapping all the gifts. There were over 45 kids this year, and the Center received great support from the community, unions, and individual groups (such as the Harwich Cranberry Festival).  
B. After Prom: Ms. Carey reported that the After Prom Committee was under the impression that they weren’t welcome to use the Community Center building for their event. The reality is that Ms. Carey was previously informed by the After Prom Committee that they would be holding their next party at the Chatham Cultural Center. When the Prom Committee later reached out to Ms. Carey about having their party at the Harwich Community Center instead, the Center is unfortunately already booked up for the year. 
C. Cape Cod Cares for Our Troops: The Center sent out four boxes of donations collected from the community for this year’s Support the Troops donation drive.
D. Cole’s Socks for Smiles: This collection drive was a huge success. The Community Center has finished collecting socks, and all donations have been delivered to all participating hospitals. 

E. Lights: The Harwich Cultural Center is all lit up for the holiday season, and on Dec 18th, from 4:20pm-9pm, the Cultural Center will be outside collecting donations for Family Pantry. Ms. Carey reported that they will be in touch with radio stations and schools to advertise this program. 

8. Other

A. Ralph Smith asked about the make-up of the Committee, and how at the last few meetings, there have only been a few members present. He expressed his concern about the attendance rate for future Facilities Committee meetings.  
B. Angie Chilaka asked that Ms. Carey look into if Harwich’s senior population are in need of anything, and that perhaps a program can be set up where seniors can submit requests and people can donate to those requests (similar to the Center’s Mitten Tree drive). Ms. Carey will follow up with Emily Mitchell (The COA Director), and will report back at the next Facilities Committee meeting. 
9. The meeting adjourned at 10:46AM. 
10. The next meeting is January 10, 2020 at 10:00AM
